2023 Workplan, Q1 Report
Key performance indicators from January to March, 2023

1.1

One Last Thursday of the Month Members’ Meet-Up on 30 March, with Adrienne Boyle as the facilitator and Kelley Bermingham, from the LCDC, speaking about the criteria for two Dublin City Council grants and funding schemes.  The meeting took place on zoom, from 7.00pm – 8.30pm 

Three Disability Thematic Group meetings on the second Monday of each month.  Adrienne Boyle was the consultant facilitator for one meeting, and the support worker managed administrational support for the group for two of the three meetings.

The Migrant Thematic Group met three times in Q1:  again, the Consultant Facilitator, Adrienne Boyle facilitated one Coffee Morning, while the Resource Worker managed the administrational support for the group at the two other meetings.  Eva McCarthy, who is doing her internship with the PPN, is part of this group and will assist this group organise an afternoon in Books Upstairs, on 23 April, to celebrate UNESCO world book and copyright day.

1.2

Neo-Archaic, the PPN website management company has uploaded four more films on the Members Spotlight section of the website, and uploaded the new logo onto the site.  Weekly Bulletins are on the News section of the site, and areas for the thematic and linkage groups are now ready for further information and details about events and activities.

1.3

Dublin City PPN engaged with the Department of Rural and Community Development’s (DRCD) communication strategy and shared the hashtag #publicparticipationnetworks and #buildingabetterfuture with the network, throughout the PPN Bulletins.  Eva McCarthy will continue to work on a Case Study for the Members’ Section of the website.

1.4

Neo-Archaic checks that the content for the website is in plain English and accessible for blind people, deaf people and people with vision impairment.
1.5

100 new members joined the PPN from January to March 2023.  The new members have been added to the database and given a unique registration number.  Many groups have joined the PPN in order to apply for grants and funding through Dublin City Council.

2.1

24 people came to the “how to” manual training in February 2023, and shared their experience, challenges and skills with one another.  All members of the Secretariat and Representatives were invited to the training.  As some people could not make the Friday evening and Saturday training workshops, regular Member Groups were also invited, who might be interested in becoming members of the Secretariat and/or SPC representatives in the future.  Everyone who attended the training was very positive about the “how to” manuals and the training delivered by Elenora Lynch.

2.2

Aoife Munn offered the Environmental Member Groups an afternoon of sustainable gardening in Q1.  This three hour workshop provided the participants with information about using organic matter to increase soil fertility and offered environmental member groups to network with other members of the PPN. The course took place in Flanagan’s Field, and was very successful.  

Planning has taken place for the PPN/CER Summer School, the PPN/Academy Street Workshop and a Last Thursday of the Month for knowledge and information about the SDGs in Q2 and Q3.

A tender document will be released in Q2 to find a Consultant Facilitator to assist with training courses and workshops for Member Groups, so that they increase their capacity, so that they can put people forward for SPC meetings in the future.

Planning took place, in Q1 to organise three information sessions for PPN member groups to learn more about the Local Economic and Community Plans (LECPs), from the Local Community Development Committee (LCDC).  Claire O’Connor was chosen to facilitate three sessions:  on 25, 26 and 27 April in Carmichael and online.  A guest speaker will come from the LCDC to discuss how groups can get more involved in the LECPs, and finally, one member group will be identified and assisted in making a submission to the council.

3.1

Planning has taken place for the May Plenary.  The May Plenary will take place on 27 May from 6.30pm – 8.30pm at Trinity Comprehensive, Ballymun and will have updates from the Secretariat, and time for the three pillars to break into groups.   The Latvian Choir will open the Plenary and a Member Group will close the Plenary with a poetry reading.  The Plenary will be a hybrid event.
3.2

Member Groups will once again be reminded of all the new policies, procedures and edited and reviewed constitution ahead of the Plenary.  If, there are no suggestions or edits for the Plenary, these documents will be accepted as final documents.

3.3

Jamie Moore has not clarified the legal status of the PPN.

3.4

The PPN did not return to the “Vision for Community Wellbeing” draft document in Q1

3.5

The Secretariat met three times to discuss the ongoing work of the PPN in Q1.

3.6

The Resource Worker attended two out of three Resource Worker networking meetings in Q1, which are ongoing sessions for all PPN staff, throughout the country.

3.7

The PPN uses a wide range of technologies.  The PPN provides information and capacity building training online, in person, during the daytime and during the evenings and weekends.
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